
 
Message from the Principal……. 
 

Kia ora te whānau 
 
The notion of community is at the heart of Marist Catholic School and this is what makes it special. We are linked 
by our Catholic faith and by the children who are at the centre of everything we do. We saw community in action at 
the PTA Promises night where parents gathered to support our young people by raising money through a silent 
and live auction.  
 
Strong community is essential to human wellbeing, bringing a sense of belonging, common purpose, shared 
values and opportunities to grow with others. It also provides support and comfort in those difficult and distressing 
moments that are a part of life. As we are a community of faith, prayer plays an important part in this support and 
comfort, and our wonderful PTA Caring Committee provides practical help when families are facing a particular 
challenge. If you know of a family needing this kind of support please don’t hesitate to see me so that I can liaise 
with this generous group within our community.  
 
Like all good things, community needs attention and input from those who value it and we have had many 
opportunities to build this vitality throughout this term. The Doms and PTA have had informal social gatherings, we 
celebrated a few different cultural and awareness groups and some of our children celebrated the sacrament of 
Confirmation/ Communion and we all came together to vote through our board elections.  Another form of 
celebration we will have as a community next term will be on Sunday 25 July at 10:30am where we will be having 
our second Parish/School Mass for the year. Attendance at this Mass is expected as part of your enrolment at 
Marist Catholic School and is an acknowledgement of the importance we place on being part of a Catholic 
community and the Catholic education system.  
 
God Bless 
Sarah Gleeson 

 

Congratulations to the following children who 
celebrate their birthday in JUNE: 

 
Eula David                      Emilie Davis 
Alonso Esparza              Andi Gonzales 
Georgia Fodon               Gabriella Guise 
Sienna Guise                 Frederick Jancys 
Oliver Jones                   Toby Jones 
Santiago Leano              Amelia Williams 
Genevieve Kirby-Swain   Francisco Whiting  
Hugo Lloyd                     Camryn Lochhead 
Ava Mauger                    Ardyn McCarthy 
India Nash                      Jett Nash 
Rosie Perrett                  Azalea Nuntoon-Tupou  
Eloise Shanahan           Zebella Sinclair-Ford 
Preston Stanley             Anya Tamhane 
Isobel Van Arts              Sadie White 

 

Week 7 & 8 MVP’s: 
 

 
Neve ‘Aho,  Gabriella Guise, Daniel Shanahan, 

Maren Carter-Tattle, Ludmila Shanahan,  
Anya Tamhane, Amelia Williams, Gavin Gallardo, 

Georgia Hatton, Molly Campbell,  
Gabriela Fullerton-Smith 



GENTLE REMINDERS: 
Important Dates 
Yr 5/6 Camp ​ - Monday 24th-Thursday 27th June 
School Photos​ - Monday 1st July 
Fire Drill ​ - Tuesday 2nd July 
End of Term Mass​ - Wednesday 3rd July (9:15am) 
Mufti Mania Day​ - Thursday 4th July 
Reports going home ​ - Friday 5th July 
Second Hand uniform sale ​ - Friday 5th July (2:45-3:15)  
 

Enrolments at Marist Catholic School: 
Thank you to all those families who have filled out 
enrolment forms for siblings of current students. This is 
also a gentle reminder to do so, if you haven’t already 
done this. We also appreciate the support of our school 
by families recommending Marist Catholic School to 
their friends and whānau. 
 

Complaints: 
It is far better to address any issues as soon as possible 
and much better for everyone to do this face-to-face, 
rather than through an email. If you are worried about 
anything to do with your child, our teachers are very 
approachable and keen to work closely with you, either 
through a quick catch-up before or after school, or by 
making an appointment if the discussion is going to take 
longer than a couple of minutes.  

Netsafe Tips for Parents: 
Keeping kids safe ​- On of the best ways to help kids 
navigate online safely is by making an online safety 
plan.  
 

It’s important to make this plan together, so you both 
understand what to do if something goes wrong or they 
need help.  
 

Part of your plan should include how to use the block 
and report features on apps/ websites, and who they 
can get help or advice from.  
 

Learn more about online safety plans 
https://www.netsafe.org.nz/make-a-plan/ 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

Camp 2019: 
Hub 3 are having an amazing time in Kawau Island at 
the moment on their camp.  They are experiencing so 
much, from challenges to building confidence.  We can’t 
wait to hear all about it on their return. 

 

We extend a very warm ​WELCOME​ to the following 
new student who have started with us recently: 

Griffin Faust 
 

PTA Promises Night: 
We had a fantastic evening for the Promises night, which raised $26,400 for sheltering the turf!  This is an 
incredible achievement, and we want to thank all of the school community who supported with their generous 
donations of food, cash, time and amazing Promises.   We can’t name everyone, because there were so many 
helpers, but we particularly want to thank:  
 

Alex Innes ​ - for leading the team that prepared the delicious food. 
Louise Tippet​ - for organising the drinks and making the welcome cocktail. 

Thane Kirby ​ - for the great music that got the dance floor going. 
Andrew Gourdie ​- for being a fantastic MC and encouraging the auction bidding 
Ton van der Veer ​ - for making the venue look fabulous with all his decorations 

Marissa Healey ​ - for the gorgeous floral arrangements 
Jo Simpkins ​ - for pulling together all the Promises 

Soho wine ​and ​ Heke beer ​ for supplying our delicious wine and beer. 
 
…..and finally, a ​huge ​ thank you to ​Kerri Dasent​, who 
organised the whole event.  She co-ordinated everyone, 
thought of everything, and spent many hours to ensure 
the night was such a success.  We are incredibly grateful 
to her. 
 

 
 

An example of the type of shade canopy that we are looking to install. 

https://www.netsafe.org.nz/make-a-plan/


 

 

Board of Trustees 2019-2022 
 

Parent Representatives: 
Steve LIVESAY 

Suzanne SHERWIN 
Mark DOWLING 
Maria TOGOLO 

 
Proprietor Representatives: 

Brendan THAWLEY ​(Chairperson) 
Josephine LLOYD 
Loraine ELLIOT 

 
Staff Representative: 
Katherine BARTLETT 

 
Thank you to all those parents who stood 
for election this year. 
 
Also a ​huge thanks​ to past BOT 
members, Jo Va’auli (past Chair), Ida 
Dowling, Kerry Marshall, Kiri Hannafin, 
Paul Bartlett and Scott Munday for all 
their hard work. It has been a pleasure to 
work with you. Best wishes for the future. 

 

MCSHB Procedure for Dealing with Concerns and Complaints: 

 
 





 

 

 

 

 

 
SACRED HEART PARISH                                              OUR LADY OF PERPETUAL HELP PARISH 
16 VERMONT STREET, PONSONBY                             82 KELMARNA AVE, HERNE BAY 
   Sunday: 10.30am (includes children's liturgy)                  Sunday: 8.30am 
   Vigil: 5pm Saturday                                                          Monday-Saturday: 7.00am 
   Monday to Thursday: 8.00am 
   Friday: 12.00noon 
   Saturday and Public Holidays: 8.00am 
   ​Confessions: 
   Friday: 11:30am to 11:55am and Saturday: 4:15pm to 4:45pm 


